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Waverley Council Response Report to Requests from April and June 2021 North Bondi Precinct meetings 
 

Meeting 
Date 

Motion Council Officer Response Directorate Status 

27 April 
2021 

Chicken Shop @ 12a/33 
Campbell Pde (12a/92 Brighton 
Blvd & problems with the 
Ventilator  A resident has 
requested our assistance with 
vibration & odour issues. 

Can the North Bondi Precinct Committee please recheck these addresses as they 
appear to be incorrect? Correct details required so the query can be followed up. 

Planning 
Environment 
and 
Regulatory 
Services  

 

More 
information 
requested 

30 June 
2021 

CURLEWIS ST BACK FROM OSH 
RD – this area is continually 
subject to failures & the 
maintenance is not of a standard 
to fix the problem. 

This issue was logged on the Customer Request System with ref number 2133193. Community, 
Assets and 
Operations 

Action in 
progress 

30 June 
2021 

101 RAMSGATE FOOTPATH 
Resident raised the state of the 
footpath. 

This issue was logged on the Customer Request System with ref 2109652. 
The Community Liaison Coordinator logged a further update to this request on 6 July 
2021, with photos as requested by the North Bondi Precinct.  

Community, 
Assets and 
Operations 

Action in 
progress 

30 June 
2021 

WAVERLEY COUNCIL & MAYOR’S 
COLUMN It was expressed that 
the Mayor’s column was not a 
weekly feature. 

Council’s Media Officer has advised that we are running the Mayoral Column 
fortnightly in the Courier and monthly in The Beast and City Hub, with the next 
column due in Wednesday's Courier (1 Sept 2021).  

Customer 
Service and 
Organisation 
Improvement 

Finalised 

30 June 
2021 

BONDI TO MANLY WALK 
SIGNAGE 
It was suggested the signage on 
the footpath was peeling off. 
 

The Tourism and Business Co-Ordinator has asked if the North Bond Precinct 
members could please advise if there’s any location in particular the stickers are 
coming up and we’ll get these removed asap?  
We’re now working to incorporate permanent wayfinding signage across the coast. 
You can see examples of some of the styles that have been currently rolled out across 
some of the parks in the LGA here: 
https://www.waverley.nsw.gov.au/__data/assetspdf_file/0019/178102/PDTM_RevG_
11_J_Signage.pdf. 
Bondi to Manly will now be incorporated into our Wayfinding suite and finger signs 
will also be produced in the next 6-8 months to support this. This will mean few to no 
ground decals will be used in future. 

Planning 
Environment 
and 
Regulatory 
Services  
 

More 
information 
requested 

https://www.waverley.nsw.gov.au/__data/assetspdf_file/0019/178102/PDTM_RevG_11_J_Signage.pdf
https://www.waverley.nsw.gov.au/__data/assetspdf_file/0019/178102/PDTM_RevG_11_J_Signage.pdf
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Meeting 
Date 

Motion Council Officer Response Directorate Status 

30 June 
2021 

FUTURE ADVERTISING 

Juju asked if Council could add to 

their call waiting info Precinct 

dates.  Resolved we ask Council 

to consider. It was also 

considered the Beast may be a 

good option for Council to 

consider 

The Community Consultation Coordinator is following up this suggestion with the 
Communications team. 

Customer 
Service and 
Organisation 
Improvement 

Action in 
progress 

30 June 
2021 

PEDESTRIAN REFUGE ON 
MILITARY RD  
I followed up with Council & was 
advised they were not aware the 
resident & NBPC required action 
on. I indicated it was my 
understanding the resident was 
taking the matter up with Council 
& we the Precinct were 
supporting it. 

 
The Convenor of the North Bondi Precinct will provide more detail on this query to 
the Community Liaison Coordinator to enable further follow-up. 

Community, 
Assets and 
Operations 

More 
information 
requested 

30 June 
2021 

Motion from North Bondi 

Precinct meeting April 2021 re 

Motorbike parking 

Council is proposing that motor 

cycles be allowed to park for free 

in metered areas. 

Resolved: That the North Bondi 

Precinct do not support the 

situation where it involves single 

spaces. 

 

 

Motor bike parking was considered at the 6 July 2021 Strategic Planning Development 

Committee.  Council resolution is as follows: 

That: 

1. Council notes that 8.2% of vehicle registrations in Waverley are for motorcycles and 

that approximately five motorcycle or scooter parking bays can be accommodated in 

a standard 5.5 m car parking space. 

2. Council approves the preparation of a Motorcycle Parking Strategy and Action Plan 

to increase the provision of designated free parking for motorcycles and scooters in 

and adjacent to metered areas to an adequate level. 

3. The Motorcycle Parking Strategy and Action Plan prioritise the provision of 

increased motorcycle and scooter parking by (in order of preference): 

Community, 
Assets and 
Operations 

Action in 
progress 
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(a) Converting spaces within the regulatory 10 m ‘No Stopping’ areas at 

unsignalised intersections as per RMS TTD 2014/005 (Attachment 1 of the 

report), which allows Councils to convert some of the ‘No Stopping’ area to a 

parking space where it is safe and feasible to do so. 

(b) Converting remnant spaces in lengths of kerbside parking that cannot 

accommodate a vehicle parking space, which requires a minimum of 5.5 m in 

length. 

(c) Providing motorcycle and scooter parking spaces in off-street Council-

owned parking stations, in particular making use of currently unused and 

remnant space, 

4.Following the preparation of the draft plan, Council officers prepare a report to 

Council on the draft plan, including consideration of the potential impact of 

implementing such a plan upon metered parking spaces including analysis of the 

potential shift of demand by motorcycles for spaces currently used by cars and longer 

vehicles. 

30 June 
2021 

Request for Seating at South Bondi 
below the headland - request 
from North Bondi Precinct. 

Request was forwarded to the Open Spaces Planning Manager and the Assets 

Manager for consideration and report back. 

Community, 
Assets and 
Operations 

Action in 
progress 

 


